
NOTICE TO MEMBERS

Dear Member,

I wanted to write to you to let you know that the General Committee (GC) has authorised 
a renovation project for the Sportsman’s Kitchen and Bar, which should commence 
sometime in the summer of 2021. The exact dates and project timeline are still being 
clarified by the Development Sub-committee (DSC) working with our interior design 
architect and various sub-consultants.

The scope of works covers three broad areas.

(1) Complete rebuild of the kitchen 

This will almost double the size and bring it completely up to date. The current kitchen 
is 18 years old and woefully inadequate for its purpose. It is this part of the project that 
is the primary focus of the project.

(2) Refreshment of the front of house 

The Sportsman’s Bar is one of the best loved facilities in the Club and there will be no 
dramatic changes made other than to refresh and clean up various aspects of the Bar. 
The scope is such that when you walk in after the project, the look and feel will remain 
as before but with a “newer and brighter” feel, with upgraded lighting, AV and 
air-conditioning. 

(3) Refurbishment of the Sportsman’s Bar Ladies and Men’s toilets

Temporary Sportsman’s Bar
During the time that the Bar is closed, it is intended to provide alternative temporary 
facilities on the Training Triangle to mitigate disruption. While it is only temporary, it will 
be designed by a specialist company and should be able to meet most anticipated 
demands over the renovation period.

Sportsman’s Kitchen and Bar Project oversight
A Project Steering Committee (PSC) has been formed under the Chairmanship of Nigel 
R Merritt. The objective of the PSC, which reports into the GC, is to provide an 
“independent” oversight of the project and in particular to represent member's views 
and thoughts on the renovation.

The PSC will not be responsible for the physical delivery of the project but will liaise closely 
with all parties including our members. They will take primary responsibility for member 
communications and will ensure that there is a smooth two-way flow of information.
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Sportsman’s Kitchen and Bar Renovation

The PSC has set up a dedicated website page on HKFC.com, which will provide you 
with more details about the project, a Q&A area and before and after floor plan layouts 
of the Sportsman’s Bar. This page will be regularly updated throughout the project, so 
please feel free to check in on it. 

Please click on this link to see the SB project website page: 
https://hkfc.com/news-and-events/club-news/club-news/2020/september/chairman-s-
message-sportsman-s-bar-renovation-2021/ 

In addition, if you would like any further information not covered on the website, please 
contact us via this email address: sbinfo@hkfc.com 

To repeat, I would like to emphasise that the Bar area itself will not be subject to any 
major changes, other than refreshment of the existing look, and measures to improve 
efficiency of service.

Michael J Wood
Chairman
Hong Kong Football Club
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